
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

MEMORANDUM  

 
TO  : LEONARD T. CALUYA 

   CENRO, Brooke’s Point, Palawan 

     

FROM  : THE DIRECTOR AND CONCURRENT ASSISTANT  

SECRETARY FOR FIELD OPERATIONS 

         

SUBJECT :  
 

 

 
DATE  :  

 

Forwarding herewith the above-mentioned complaint in connection to their claims on land 

being occupied by the Rio Tuba Nickel Mining Corporation in Bataraza, Palawan. 
 

This Office was informed that your Office conducted an investigation in the area together with 

the representatives of the Mines and Geosciences Bureau (MGB) and EMB MIMAROPA.  
 

In this regard, we are hereby forwarding this matter to your Office for effective determination 

and resolution of the land claims and disputes which was brought to the attention of this Office. 

 
 For your information and appropriate action. 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
cc:  

 

The Regional Director 

EMB Region IV-B MIMAROPA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  GILBERT C. GONZALES, CESO III 

 Director and Concurrent  
Assistant Secretary for Field Operations 

ENDORSEMENT OF THE COMPLAINT OF MS. FLORECITA 

PALANCA AGAINST RIOTUBA NICKEL MINING 

CORPORATION (RTNMC)  

ION III DATED 10 NOVEMBER 2022 
April 17, 2023


